SLAC Minutes – March 10
Attendance:  Mary Woestman (chair), Diane O’Heron (secretary), Marty Guzzi, Kelli Ligeikis, Gerry Loy, Mary Dickson, Denise Abrams, Loreta Paniccia, Jeff Jurik.
Regrets: Theresa Kettering.
1.  Review of Minutes from March 3.
Minutes accepted.
2.  Formal feedback to Shared Governance Committee on Structure
Mary wants a tab on the MyCollege homepage next to Shared Governance.
Mary presented the group with a draft of the Proposed Fundamental Structure of Shared Governance and asked for feedback.  Mary Dickson noted that the lines designating relationships between parties are confusing.  Mary also noted that this is a hierarchical map; it should be representing lines of communication and the communication lines at the college should not be hierarchical.  Kelli was curious as to where VPs and the Chairs and Deans Council are given a voice.
Consensus:  the Venn diagram on the Shared Governance site is easier to read and more representative of the relationship that  exists between the groups on campus.
3.  Curriculum Committee Forms
Diane will report back to the group next week on CC input on this matter.
4.  Website and email to campus.
The website is being updated and improvements are on-going.
5.  Preparing for Middle States visit  - Interface with IEAC and governance
There still is no agenda for the Middle States visit.  We have a linkage between our and the IEAC website, and Mary will schedule a meeting with Greg; this will fulfill our commitment as stated on our timeline.
6.  Review of changes to By-laws so far
We returned to the By-law revisions Mary presented to the group in February.
Mary believes that the chair, a tenured teaching faculty member, should not have full release from teaching duties, so as not to encourage over-reliance on the chair for assistance with assessment.
Faculty appointments–
Two year terms?
Overlap between representatives:  Gen. Ed. chair  or designee might be a chair for a department as well
Duties of members: serve as liaisions and resources for faculty.
Meeting times: set at the beginning of each semester.  It has been suggested that there be a set meeting time for the committee, and members would have to work their schedule around the set time.  Mary will look into when campus committees have standing meetings to see where we might fit in a SCSLA meeting.
7. Request funding for work on assessment
Mary has set up a meeting with Julie to discuss a systemic method through which we can request funding for recognizing and encouraging departments’ assessment efforts.  Mary has requested Decker 201 for the common hour on the first Thursday in May to recognize assessment efforts made this year.  Mary asked for volunteers from the committee to think through how  we might structure this event.
Next meeting:  March 17th

